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Dear Cllr. Black, 
 
Re: Follow up – Road Safety Scrutiny Working Group. 
 
Thank you for the interest that you and the Scrutiny Working Group have shown in the 
progress of the implementation of the 20mph default speed limit and other road safety and 
road safety education issues. 
 
I note your Working Groups concerns in relation to the number of vacant School Crossing 
Patrol sites. The Council is fully committed to the continuation of the service and continue to 
operate it at 46 registered sites. However, recruitment of vacant posts remains an issue and 
there are currently 12 of the 46 posts unfilled. To fill these the Council have had a rolling 
advert on the website, and it is proposed that this continues going forward. Officers also 
work with the Head Teachers at each of the schools impacted to seek interest from any 
parents/grandparents who may be interested in the role.  
 
In relation to school banners, as noted in the report, the road safety team have not been 
able to prioritise renegotiation of a deal to update/renew our banners. It is the intention to 
pick up on this in conjunction in the new financial year. In the meantime, efforts will be 
made to utilise existing materials to support key road safety messaging around school 
entrances. 
 
Finally, officers will continue to be mindful of the needs to integrate different road users 
safely through the design process on new facility. However, it is recognised that there is 
concern over some existing infrastructure and continued efforts will be made to remind 
users of their responsibilities to use the facility safely and be mindful of other users.  
 
 
 
 

Councillor Andrew Stevens 

01792 63 7428 

cllr.andrew.stevens@swansea.gov.uk 

AS/JG 

 

 20 March 2024 

Councillor P. Black  

Chair, Scrutiny Programme Committee  

 

(Sent by Email)  

cllr.peter.black@swansea.gov.uk  

 
 
 
 
 
Dear Rebecca, 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 7th November 
2022. 
 
In reply, I wish to inform you that Beryl Road in 
Clydach is one of many flood risk areas we have 
in Swansea which are currently under 
investigation and continual monitoring in 
order to the reduce flood risk for the local 
community. Since the flooding event of Storm 
Dennis in 2020, I wish to confirm that the 
Authority has undertaken extensive cleaning 
and survey works on the drainage features 
serving this catchment and have completed a 
S19 Flood Investigation Report to establish the 
mechanism of flooding at this location which 
involved consultation with the affected 
residents. 
 
With regard to further works planned, and 
following the completion of the Flood 
Investigation Report, I wish to inform you that 
the Authority has been successful in receiving 
Welsh Government Grant monies which will 
support the production of a Business 
Justification Case. This assessment will 
investigate options and costings of a solution to 
mitigate against the complex nature of the 
flood risk in this area which will involve further 
hydraulic modelling work and discussions with 
various stakeholders , namely Welsh Water and 
the Canal and River trust.  
 
Unfortunately, we have many areas prone to 
significant flooding in Swansea and whilst we 
can carry out affordable maintenance activities 
to improve the  conveyance of the drainage 
systems which serve a catchment we are 
finding that in some cases such as Beryl Road 
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I trust that this additional information is sufficient and provides reassurance that those 
specific areas of concern to the Working Group are being appropriately addressed. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Councillor Andrew Stevens 
Aelod Cabinet dros yr Amgylchedd ac Isadeiledd 
Cabinet Member for Environment & Infrastructure 


